
Minutes of Service of Installation 
Rev. Dr. Jonathan Swanson 

Hodges Boulevard Presbyterian Church 
July 28, 2019 

A commission elected by the Presbytery of St. Augustine met at Hodges Boulevard 
Presbyterian Church on Sunday, July 28, 2019, to install the Rev. Dr. Jonathan Swanson 
as Pastor of the church. The meeting began before the 3:00 p.m. installation service and 
was opened by prayer by Rev. Diane Wilson, Presbytery Moderator. 

The members of the commission were: Tom Borland (TE - Honorably Retired), Mary 
Brown (RE - Woodlawn), Chris Gesdorf (RE - Hodges Boulevard) (Chair of the Pastor 
Nominating Commission), Chris Lieberman (TE - Presbytery Relationship Coordination 
Director), Steve Paulson (RE - Palms), and Diane Wilson (TE - First Starke and 
Presbytery Moderator).  

Tom Borland served as clerk of the commission, and Ruling Elder Debbie Abbott 
preached the sermon. Elder Abbott is a Certified Christian Educator and serves as 
Director of Faith Formation at the Hodges Boulevard Presbyterian Church.  

The commission proceeded to conduct the ordination.  The candidate responded to the 
constitutional questions with affirmative answers, and he was charged by Wezi Blunt. 
The congregation was charged by Tom Borland. The commission welcomed Dr. Swanson 
as the installed Pastor of Hodges Boulevard Presbyterian Church. 

Dr. Swanson pronounced the benediction, which served as the closing prayer of the 
commission.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Tom Borland 
Clerk of the Commission  
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